
The regular meeting of the Longwood Town Board was called to order at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 13, 2021 by Chair Art Petke. Those in attendance were: Art Petke, Jeff Rasmussen, Travis Greschner, Jim Conn, Susan Devine and Bill Devine.
On behalf of the board Art Petke welcomed visitors Dennis & Judith Salzgeber and Denis & Mary Degenhardt.

AGENDA:  A motion was made by Jeff Rasmussen to move the culvert/road issue to be the first item on the agenda after the presentation of the minutes and treasurer’s report and then accept the agenda as presented was seconded by Travis Greschner.  All voted aye.

MINUTES: A motion by Travis Greschner to approve the minutes from the September 8, 2021 regular meeting was seconded by Jeff Rasmussen. All voted aye.
TREASURER:  A motion was made by Travis Greschner to accept the September treasurer’s report was seconded by Jeff Rasmussen.  All voted aye.
It was noted that there was a reduction of funds in the checking account due to a transfer of $45,712.82 less a $25.00 transaction fee of ARPA funds into a savings account in order to earn a better interest rate on the deposit.

PUBLIC COMMENT: A motion was made by Jeff Rasmussen to have the clerk sign a garbage and recycling agreement with GFL who had recently purchased Express Disposal was seconded by Travis Greschner. All voted aye.
Art Petke noted that the grader was removed by the fiber optic company and they had applied grass seed in the area. The spool of cable is projected to be installed before winter.
A motion was made by Jeff Rasmussen to pass a resolution to create a 3rd ward in the town according to the County Tentative Supervisory District Plan failed to pass due to a lack of a second.

The public hearing on the proposed 2022 budget and special meeting of the electors will be held on November 16, 2021 at 7:00 immediately followed by a special town board meeting. 

ROADS: A motion was made by Jeff Rasmussen to have the town provide the machinery and labor to clean the ditch and install a 2nd culvert which will be provided by Dennis Salzgeber in the spring of 2022 was seconded by Travis Greschner. All voted aye.
Jim Conn informed the board that he intends to retire approximately June of 2022.
It was determined that there are sufficient funds in the budget to allow for an additional $11k to be spent on gravel in 2021. 

ZONING: 
 PARK: Art Petke reported that the park had been left dirty by previous users and that Barb Finkelson will inform any future users that it is their responsibility to clean up before leaving the park.
Art also noted that the group that had left the mess at the park did return and cleaned the area.
MEETINGS:  

 PAYMENT OF BILLS:
A motion by Travis Greschner to pay the bills was seconded by Jeff Rasmussen. All voted aye.  

CORRESPONDENCE: Gathered correspondence from the month was weeded through and appropriate action taken.

ADJOURN: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jeff Rasmussen was seconded by Travis Greschner at 8:55 p.m.  All voted aye.
